

405200108 HSE South, Lacken, Dublin Road, Kilkenny, Ireland.

Telephone 353 56 7784100 Fax 353 56 7784388

Deputy Christopher O'Sullivan TD, Dáil Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street, Dublin 2.

28th April 2023

PO18313/23

"To ask the Minister for Health if he can report on the amount of revenue the HSE spent on the cross-Border directive for the year ending 2022; and if he will make a statement on the matter."

PQ18314/23

"To ask the Minister for Health if he can report on the amount of revenue the HSE spent on the cross-Border directive for the CHO4 region for the year ending 2022; and if he will make a statement on the matter."

Dear Deputy O'Sullivan,

Thank you for your parliamentary question referenced above, which has been forwarded to me for direct reply.

I have included below the available data in relation to the Cross Border Directive and the Northern Ireland Health Planned Healthcare Schemes. Unfortunately, we are not in a position to provide the breakdown of this information by CHO areas.

Cross Border Directive

Activity Description	2022
No. of forms issued by the NCP	580
No. of queries to the NCP	409
No. of applications for Prior Notification approved	94
No. of reimbursements approved	1,041
Total value of reimbursements processed	€4,323,231.72

Northern Ireland Planned Healthcare Scheme

Activity	2022
No. of forms issued by the NCP	2,676
No. of queries to the NCP	2,213
No. of applications for Prior authorisation approved	1,014
No. of reimbursements processed	2,999
Cost of reimbursement processed	€11,349,248.40

If you have any queries, or would like to discuss further, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Catherine Donohoe

A/Assistant National Director

Telephone: 056-7785596

056-7785502